
Financial Aid Course Repeat Policy 

A student may repeat a course once when the initial grade is C- or lower. The 
second grade is recorded on the student’s transcript, as well as the first. However, 
only the higher grade is included in calculating the overall grade point average, and 
only the credits associated with the higher grade are included in credits earned 
toward graduation.  One repeated course is permitted per semester. 

Effective July 1, 2011, U.S. Department of  Education requirements state that a 
repeated course may count toward a student’s enrollment status (full-time or 
part-time status) for financial aid eligibility under the following conditions: 

• The course is repeatable for credit. Please see specific course descriptions 
for applicability. 

• The student received a failing grade or withdrawal in the previous attempt 
and is re-taking the course to receive credit 

• The student received a passing grade and is re-taking the course for the first 
time in order to achieve an academic standard set by the student’s specific 
program (such as a minimum grade requirement in Nursing, Education, etc.) 
or to improve  the GPA.   

Repeated courses cannot count toward enrollment status for financial aid eligibility 
in the following case: 

• The student has already taken and passed the course more than once and is 
repeating the course again.  Please note:  Students may not re-take a course 
more than one time without written permission of the faculty member and/or 
the student’s advisor. If  permission is granted, the repeated course will not 
count toward enrollment for financial aid purposes. 

All repeated courses, regardless of whether they are eligible for financial aid, 
count toward the student’s attempted credits for the purpose of determining 
satisfactory academic progress and progress toward degree completion within 
the maximum allotted timeline for financial aid eligibility.  

 


